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FORTROSE & ROSEMARKIE GOLF CLUB – NEWSLETTER – JULY 2012

FROM THE CLUB CAPTAIN
The Club Membership has risen to 823.  The membership comprises 435 full playing members, 89 country playing members, 89 senior playing members, 42 non-playing members, 70 social members, 92 junior members and 6 honorary members.  Phillip Thorn has lead a team consisting of Colin Harrison and Mike MacDonald and they have done a remarkable job in raising considerably increased revenue to the club's coffers over the last few weeks.

Hopefully we are all happy with the way the House function nowadays, with the staff more settled and the quality of Service and Food is more than satisfactory.

David Robson is working on the proposed facelift of the clubhouse internally which will hopefully be ready for debate in time for the next Newsletter.

Keith Patience has Match and Handicap matters under control and there are ongoing discussions with the format of the Club Championship and other possible changes to the fixture list for the 2013 season.
Thanks go to Douglas Simpson's team comprising Alistair Tait, Kevin Fowler, Karen MacKay, John Barrie, Paul Gardner, John Lackie, Lewis Patience and Richard Trendall in relation to the Clubgolf coaching.  We now have a thriving section with over 50 youngsters being coached at present. Thanks to all these selfless members who give generously their free time to help others.

Congratulations go to Allan Cameron on winning the Men’s Club Championship scratch section, Kevin Fowler for winning the Handicap Section, Janette Kennedy-Spence for winning the Ladies Club Championship Scratch Section and our Lady Captain, Joan Darroch for winning the Ladies Handicap Section for 2012.

Finally, after years of prevarication on the subject, a toilet is to be built behind the third green, I'm sure that the ladies will be greatly relieved to hear this.

MARKETING & FINANCE
The new Website was launched in February and has been well received with a total of 377 members to date now booking their golf on-line and making use of the new website. There is a ‘Members’ Area’ (Club News), where updates on competitions are reported on in addition to the results being published through the ‘Competitions’ menu from the website. 
The Club is also continuing to see more and more bookings by visitors through the on-line booking system facility which is incorporated within the new website.

On Friday, 29th June 2012 the Club organised an ‘Open Evening’ to introduce the Club and its facilities to the surrounding area.  We are delighted that as a result of this initiative the Club has attracted 64 new members to date.  Thanks go to Mike MacDonald (Secretary) and Colin Harrison for all the work they put in with organising the flyer and work behind the scenes which has proved to be very well received.

As a Club we prepare monthly figures for distribution to the Council. I am delighted that as at the end of May 2012 the statement shows income at £323,085 for the current year, which is ahead of the equivalent figures for 2011 which stood at £308,630. As we all know the weather has been poor but visitor numbers are holding up. Early indications show an increase in bookings for the important visitor months of July through to September.

HOUSE
Just to keep the members on their toes we have another change in the catering staff and we must all scratch our heads at the five day wonder that was Matthew the chef. He came to us with glowing credentials but lasted less than a week! We have Jackie to thank for remaining at the helm. 
Fortunately a new recruit by the name of Sandy MacDonald, fresh from the catering college, has taken up the position in the kitchen alongside Jackie. We have had to also invest in a new commercial dishwasher (I don't mean Sandy) and an ice-maker as both of the older models had reached the end of their life.

The shop has taken on a new rota with Kath Robson helping out this summer. Kath also brought her retail experience to the shop displays. Unfortunately that means that Roddy can't find anything, as it's not where it used to be.

Bar prices have remained static in spite of the increases in purchasing costs, and the malt of the month has had a good uptake from members and visitors alike.
A musical entertainment evening will take place at the Club on Saturday, 8th September 2012 with Jim Tait and Ramsay McGhee.  Further details on ticket sales will be sent by e-mail to all members in early August.
The ground works around the clubhouse have been smartened up with a level of marble chippings on top of a membrane. Hopefully this will prevent the growth of weeds and require less maintenance in the future.  The replacement of the patio furniture, which was long overdue, has also enhanced the overall quality experience at our Club.

Breaking news! The ladies locker room has been flooded by a burst in the hot water cylinder, sorry for the inconvenience Ladies. The Macleman Emergency Hit Squad, were on the scene almost immediately as was our trusty joiner, Colin Fraser and Jimmy Grant (Painter). Not too much damage was done but the ceiling will need to replaced, in part and redecorated as a result so thanks to all who helped out.
GREENS
Wet weather has again dominated and made Course management difficult for all concerned; all credit therefore to our Greens Staff for the splendid condition that the course is in at present and over the last few months.  The rough has been dealt with satisfactorily, with no less than 37 bales of grass having been harvested from selected areas throughout the course. I hope that you approve and find that playing conditions are fairer for all as a result.

Richard Plested has now left the club at more or less the end of his allotted time and we wish him well.  Because of this diminution of the Green's staff, the committee took stock of the overall situation and decided that not only was there a need for an additional qualified Greenkeeper, there was a requirement for leadership in the Greens Department. 
We are currently advertising nationally for a Head Greenkeeper who will lead the team that looks after our most important asset - The Course. Both David Duggan and Kevin Taylor are expected to apply for the post.

LADIES

In the March newsletter it was reported that a new shoe cleaning machine would be installed outside the Ladies locker room.  A generous bequest to the Club by our past Lady President, Hazel Wilson has paid for this.  This is a very welcome facility and is now up and running.

There have been some more ‘Give Golf a Go’ coaching sessions and this has attracted some new members.  Thanks to Susy Cooper for coordinating and to Lynne Fraser and Karen Mackay for coaching.  It is hoped there will some more sessions later in the season.  

On the 12th June, Jill Tilford scored her first ever hole in one at the 5th hole using a hybrid golf club (23 degrees) in the Ladies Club Championship 2nd Round. Congratulations Jill.
There were two new winners of the Ladies Club Championship for 2012.  The winner of the scratch title was Janette Kennedy-Spence who won the final by 6 & 5 against Marsha Fraser. The winner of the Handicap title was the current ladies Captain, Joan Darroch who won by 5 & 4 against Annette McArthur. 

The Ladies Black Isle Open proved to be a great success again this year with over 80 players and favourable weather.  Many other clubs have reported a drop in numbers for ladies opens so it was encouraging to have such a good field.

On the 24th June, the club hosted the Ladies Ross-Sutherland Team Competition.  Once again, Tain Golf Club won and the scratch prize and Golspie won the handicap section.   Visiting players were full of praise for the condition of the course.

On 24th July the 3-Lady Team competition took place.  This format of competition has become very popular and we had a total of 51 teams competing this year on what proved to be a great day for golf.  Thanks must go to George Leonard Joinery Services who generously sponsors this competition.
On Thursday, 21st August 2012 the final open competition of 2012 will be the Ladies Senior Stableford Open.  This is open to all ladies who are aged 50+.  Please enter if you can.  Times are available from 08.00 to 14.00 on that day.  

MATCH & HANDICAP
The season started off very well with the competitions being well supported. The Rees-Macintosh had a very big entry with tee times well into the afternoon. 
Entries since have been lower than last year and in particular we once again struggled to get a good entry for the Chanonry Open (Handicaps 10-28). At the initial draw there were only 17 entries but after a bit of encouragement and a bit on arm twisting we managed to get over 50 entrants on the day.

Whilst all the other opens we hold attract a strong field for some reason we have been unable to make a success of this one. The council are recommending we change the format next year to a three man team open with the original trophy being retained. If we could encourage a sponsor for this competition we are sure we can make a success of the new format.

Numbers were also lower for the Men’s Club Championship and we are considering a change here by using two separate Saturday’s for qualifying rather than 36 holes in one day.

The Seniors Black Isle Open (5th July) and the Black Isle Open (7th July) were scheduled one week earlier than the Scottish Open at Castle Stuart. The Seniors Open had a very good entry of 115 players and we had 88 entries for the Black Isle Open (36 Holes) although we did have a few call offs on the day due to the bad weather. There has been criticism of the date for the Men’s Black Isle Open as it clashed with an Open Competition at Nairn and Royal Dornoch but the strong entry justified the earlier date chosen. 
The Rutherford Cup was held on 14th July (the 3rd day of Scottish Open) and this attracted only 39 entrants. Should Castle Stuart have the honour of hosting the event next year we would recommend to keep that week free of any competitions.

The Summer Stroke-Play competition and Order of Merit Competition has been running since the Spring Meeting and with the Wednesday Sweep scores also included in this competition there is still plenty of time to make an impact with the SIX best scores counting. The 2’s competition continues and there have been some good pay-outs of late for those lucky enough to have here entered the competition and recorded a two on their card. 

The next Open Competition on the calendar for the Gents will be the Kelly Open Foursomes (36 holes).  This will be held on Sunday 5th August and entries are now full with a waiting list in operation. We are also hosting an 18-Hole Open on Saturday, 1st September 2012 and entries are going well.

It has also been suggested to hold a Barbeque following the Club championship finals and this will be considered for next year especially being the 125th anniversary.  

125th ANNIVERSARY (1888-2013)

To commemorate the 125th anniversary of the club a small group of members (The 125 Committee) are busily arranging a number of events for 2013.  We plan to start with a prize raffle with the lucky winner picking up a brand new car.  During the year the club shop will stock a range of golf gear with a special 125 logo and it’s intended to produce a Year Book recording for posterity significant people and events in this anniversary year.

A number of competitions throughout the season will be designated 125 events with the winners receiving special Ortak enamel medals. In one of next year’s competitions we will try to ‘reconstruct’ the original 6-hole course. A commemorative stained glass window will be commissioned for installation in the clubhouse and around the time of the actual anniversary in September 2013 we are planning a Fun Day with a host of fun golf events and a celebratory dinner dance.

We are fortunate to be part of a great golf club with a fine sporting heritage and we hope you’ll support our efforts to celebrate its 125th anniversary.
Mike MacDonald has also been able to secure three national tournaments for Fortrose & Rosemarkie Golf Club in 2013.  This will include the Scottish Golf Union’s Scottish Boys & Girls Under-14 Open Stroke Play Championships from the 10th-12th August 2013 which should attract 100+ entries from the players of the future, the Scottish Alliance Championship which will take place in October of 2013 and the Scottish Ladies Golf Association’s Commonwealth Spoons tournament which will take place on Wednesday, 4th September 2013. 

Philip Taylor

Club Captain
